From: <u>Lindsay Raftis</u>

Subject: Town of Orangeville - Response to Bill 5 - Stopping Harassment and Abuse by Local Leaders Act

Date: May 1, 2023 11:14:11 AM

Good morning,

Please be advised that Bill 5 – Stopping Harassment and Abuse by Local Leaders Act, 2022 was considered by Council at its meeting held on April 17, 2023 and the Council adopted the following resolution:

Whereas Bill 5—Stopping Harassment and Abuse by Local Leaders Act, 2022 was introduced in the Ontario Legislature by MPP Stephen Blais through a Private Member's Bill on August 10, 2022;

Whereas the Town of Orangeville and Council are committed to demonstrating good governance and greater accountability to its Code of Conduct and workplace policies;

Now therefore be it resolved:

- 1. That Orangeville Council endorses Bill 5—Stopping Harassment and Abuse by Local Leaders Act, 2022 which would require the Code of Conduct for municipal Councillors and members of local boards to include a requirement to comply with workplace violence and harassment policies and permit municipalities to direct the Integrity Commissioner to apply to the court to vacate a member's seat if the Commissioner's Inquiry determines that the member has contravened this requirement.
- 2. That Orangeville Council expresses its support for Bill 5 by directing the Town of Orangeville Clerk to send this motion to the Premier of Ontario; the Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the local Members of Parliament (MP's); the local Members of Provincial Parliament (MPP's); the Ontario Big Cities Mayors Caucus (OBCM); the Large Urban Mayors' Caucus of Ontario; the Small Urban GTHA Mayors as well as Dufferin County Municipalities.

Thank you,

Lindsay Raftis | Assistant Clerk | Corporate Services
Town of Orangeville | 87 Broadway | Orangeville, ON L9W 1K1
519-941-0440 Ext. 2242 | Toll Free 1-866-941-0440 Ext. 2215
Iraftis@orangeville.ca | www.orangeville.ca